

# ST. STANISLAUS CATHOLIC CHURCH May 12, 2024

# The Ascension of the Lord

# Monsignor David Cox, Pastor

msgrdavidcox@gmail.com

Phone: (573) 636-4925 Web Address: www.Ststanislaus.net

BAPTISM: Contact Monsignor Cox regarding preparation sessions and scheduling

PENANCE: Saturday 4:30-5:00 p.m. or by appointment

MARRIAGE: Contact Monsignor at least six months in advance for preparation and scheduling

### MASS INTENTIONS: May 13 thru May 19

Monday:8:00 a.m.†Don KnollmeyerTuesday:5:30 p.m.†Dorothy HuhnWednesday:8:00 a.m.†Helen BoeckmannThursday:8:00 a.m.†Pauline Schepker Boeckman

Friday: 8:00 a.m. † Shelley Haynes

Saturday: 5:30 p.m. Living & Deceased Members

of Bill & Alice Stroyick Family

Sunday: 7:30 a.m. † Shirley Stockman

10:30 a.m. The People of the Parish

### **Women Ministry**

Our Women Ministry will meet the <u>2nd and 3rd Wednesday</u> of each month. Please join us on Wednesday, May 15 from 8:30 am - 10:30 am in the Parish Center. Everyone is welcome! If you have any questions, please contact Mary Kay Hoelscher at 573-230-6227.

### Parish Directory

Please pick up your Parish Directory from the Parish Center. If you did not place a family photo in the parish directory you can purchase a directory for \$20.

### Picnic Raffle Committee

The Picnic Raffle Committee is asking all parishioners to consider donating a prize for the picnic raffle. If you wish to donate toward a cash prize please make your check payable to St. Stanislaus Parish and forward to Darrell Mantle, 5828 Steeplegate Court, Wardsville, MO 65101. You can contact Darrell at 573-690-2147 to discuss your donation. He would like to hear from you by June 1 to meet printer deadlines. Thank you for considering a Picnic Raffle donation.

### Perpetual Adoration Open Holy Hour

Every other Saturday morning 1 am - 2 am (Beginning May 18) Sunday afternoon 1 pm—2 pm (2nd Sunday only) Please call Donna at (573) 680-1470 if you are interested in joining our Chapel program.

# Bishop McKnight's May Prayer Intention for our Local Church

For those who are preparing for marriage and those who are living the sacrament of holy Matrimony: May the mutual self-giving of spouses and engaged couples bring new life into our community of faith.

### Patriotic Rosary

Please join us!!!!! You're invited to join St. Stanislaus 5th Grade as we pray a Patriotic Rosary for our country. This special Rosary will take place at 1:45 pm on Tuesday, May 14 in St. Stanislaus Church. ALL ARE WELCOME!

### All School Mass

You're invited to join St. Stanislaus students and staff for an all school Mass on **Thursday, May 16 at 9:15 am**. This Mass is in addition to the regularly scheduled 8 am Mass.

### Parish Council Meeting

The Parish Council will meet on Tuesday, May 14 at 6:30 pm in the Parish Center.

### **Finance Committee**

The Finance Committee will meet on Thursday, May 16 at 6 pm in the Parish Center.

### Over 50 Club Meeting

The next meeting of the Over 50 Club will be held on <u>Friday, May 17</u> in the Parish Center. We will begin praying the Rosary at 11 am, followed by a carry-in luncheon, bingo, cards and 50/50 drawing. Please make plans to attend.

### Legion of Mary Rosary

On Saturday, May 18, The Legion of Mary will be praying the rosary in front of church at 8:30 am. All are welcome.

### Collection Numbers for May 5, 2024

Parish Collection:

 Sunday Offering
 \$ 9,397.00

 Loose Cash & Checks
 \$ 5,882.00

 Capital Improvements
 \$ 465.00

St. Stanislaus parishioners are very generous—both of their talents and financially. You are appreciated! Please remember to write a separate check for anything outside of Sunday giving i.e. Samaritan Center, Memorial Masses, candles, etc. Thank you as this makes the processing of your financial gifts easier.

### St. Stanislaus School

Happy last full week of school! Congratulations to our 8th graders on their special day!

"Commit to the Lord whatever you do, and he will establish your plans." - Proverbs 16:3

We ask our Heavenly Father to be with our graduates as they enter this new phase of life. Help them stay committed to You in all that they do. Establish their plans and guide them in their journey.

Second Graders: The 2nd graders had a pretty exciting week! Mary Ann Burns shared some craft projects with them before their big day on Sunday. Their First Communion ceremony was absolutely beautiful and is a momentous occasion in their lives to experience the true presence of Jesus in the Eucharist. Congratulations!

8th Grade Mass: The 8th graders participated in the first annual 8th grade Mass with Bishop McKnight and many other priests, including Monsignor Cox. The theme this year was Be the Fire from Saint Catherine of Siena which means be who God meant you to be and you will set the world on fire. We can't wait for them to write their own story and change the world!

May Crowning: Last week, the 1st graders hosted their first Mass and did a wonderful job. During Mass, the 7th graders helped with the ceremony of crowning Mary. What a beautiful devotion to Mary to end our week and begin the month of May!

Ice Cream Treats: Home and School Association provided our students with ice cream treats as a celebration of selling a large amount of pizzas from Pizza Haus. Thank you for the refreshing treat!

Baby Shower: Thank you for all the donations for our Baby Shower Drive hosted by the Student Council. The volunteers at Birthright were very grateful for your generosity.

**Teacher & Staff Appreciation:** We are beyond blessed and grateful for the love shown this week. Thank you to Home and School for putting together the week's events, and thank you to our parents who provided food, snacks, and notes of appreciation!

Athletic Committee: Mrs. Eggen is looking for help with the athletic committee for the next school year. If you are interested, please reach out to her at <a href="mailto:stephaniee@ststan.net">stephaniee@ststan.net</a>.

Field Trips: The 1st, 2nd, and 3rd graders learned in the great outdoors today at the Runge Center, and the 8th graders had their class trip to Sky Zone and Cosmo Park. What a beautiful day for some fun!

Lunch/Milk Fees: Please log into your FACTS Family Portal account to make sure your child's lunch accounts are up to date. We have 4 more days of lunches (Friday of this week and Monday through Wednesday of next week) Any outstanding amounts will need to be paid before the end of the school year. Extra lunch money can be rolled over to the next school year.

Many blessings, Tina Forbis



# Helias Catholic Youth Summer Camp Registration

Registration is now open for Helias Catholic High School's summer 2024 youth camps. This year's Crusader Camps include archery, baseball, basketball, cheerleading, cross country, dance, football, soccer, tennis, track and field, volleyball &wrestling. Crusader Camps span from late May to August for kindergarten through high school. Please visit <a href="https://www.heliascrusadercamps.com">www.heliascrusadercamps.com</a> to learn more about Helias Catholic's summer camp opportunities and to register.



<u>CHURCH CLEANING:</u> Dana Wilbers, Jan Wilbers, Nikki Korsmeyer and Yvonne Wilbers
Please clean church before the week-end of May 18 and 19.

<u>Cemetery Grass Cutters for May</u> Don Eggen, Chairman; Tom Buschjost, John Doerhoff, Steve Fischer, Bob Hummel, Marvin Holzer, Mark Bruns, Wayne Kempker, Mike Kempker and Kent Bax.

Liturgical Role Schedule for May 18 and 19 - Pentecost Sunday			
	Saturday, 5:30 PM	Sunday, 7:30 AM	Sunday, 10:30 AM
Altar Server	Jace Perkins Ava Rudolph	Sophia Wieberg Anna Lurkins	Brianna Brenneke Zoey Webb
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion	Mary Markway	Melissa McCauley	Donna Bernskoetter
Reader	Kathy Poff	Shawn McCauley	Pete Dudenhoeffer
Rosary Leader	Paul Rodeman	Betty Siebeneck	Gene Sandbothe
Usher	Charles Halderman Eric Jaegers Charlie Jaegers Shane Kampeter	Tom Buschjost Jim Dallas JB DeWesplore Larry Fitzpatrick	Parker Bennett Nolan Bennett Gary Bilyeu Ted Bruemmer
Greeter	Donnie & Gloria Lane	Tim & Denise Simmon	Gary & Dana Wilbers
Offertory	Eugene & Cheryl Boessen	Mike & Rose Mertens	Gene & Judy Sandbothe
Music Ministry	Donna Halbrook & Choir	Patty Rackers James Howard	Renee Jurgensmeyer Connie Andrews

### Save the Date - Totus Tuus

Totus Tuus is a fun summer catechetical program for youth entering grades 1-12 in Fall of 2024. Totus Tuus employee teams of young adults who are on fire for their faith to travel to parishes throughout the diocese putting on this week-long program that includes prayer and the sacraments, catechesis classes, personal testimonies, games, silly songs and skits, water day, and plenty of other fun! This program came to our parish for the first time in the summer of 2023, and got great feedback from the youth! Totus Tuus will be coming to St Stanislaus Parish again this summer during the week of June 23-28. Mark your calendars as you won't want to miss this fun and faith-filled week!

### **Totus Tuus Housing - Volunteers Needed**

This summer, our parish is hosting 4 missionaries from the Totus Tuus program during the week of June 22nd-28th. These missionaries give up their summer to travel to parishes spreading the Gospel. We are looking for volunteers to provide housing for 2 of the missionaries during that week. If you live within 10 minutes of St. Stanislaus Church and would be willing to open your home to the missionaries this summer, please contact Abby at the Parish Center: (573) 636-4925.

<u>Prayer Hotline:</u> Contact Kay Stockman at (573) 536-8777 or Karen Schenewerk at 635-3943 for prayer line requests or to be added to the prayer line.

### LifeTeen

8th-12th graders, join us for LifeTeen on Sunday nights at 7 pm in the St. Stanislaus Parish Center! Teens from any parish are invited. Join us for dinner, games, faith talks, prayer, and to build relationships with others! We would love to see you there!

### Volunteers Needed for LifeTeen Meals

Every Sunday night at our LifeTeen program for high schoolers, teens share a meal together before engaging in the nights activities of fun, faith, and fellowship. We would like to invite our parishioners to volunteer to provide the meals on Sunday nights

as a way for the parish to share Christ's love with our teens. If you would like to provide a meal for LifeTeen, please sign up by scanning the QR code, or by emailing Abby at <a href="mailto:standre@ststan.net">ststandre@ststan.net</a>.

Of course, your prayers for the teens and LifeTeen leaders are always appreciated as well! Thank you so much for supporting this ministry!



### St. Stanislaus After School Care Job Opportunity

Our After School Care is looking for several employees for the 2024-2025 school year. This position is perfect for high schoolers and retired individuals. You can complete an application at <a href="https://www.diojeffcity.org/school-office">www.diojeffcity.org/school-office</a> and scroll down to job opportunities or contact Mrs. Forbis at tinaf@ststan.net or 573-636-7802.



## Pilgrimage to Fatima and Lourdes

### DATE CHANGED TO SEPTEMBER 1-10, 2024

There is still room to join Monsignor Cox on an exciting Pilgrimage to Fatima and Lourdes with Barcelona touring the town of Fatima and the church where the children Francisco, Jacinta and Lucia were baptized, tour Aljustrel where the children lived and the site of the fifth apparition, tour the Cathedral of Burgos, visit Lourdes where the Virgin Mary appeared in the Grotto to Bernadette a total of 18 times, celebrate Mass at the crypt of La Sagrada Familia and a tour of this elaborate church in Barcelona. Tour brochures in the back of St. Stanislaus Church.

### Monastic Experience

"Come, let us Adore." As we celebrate our 150th Jubilee, the Benedictine Sisters of Perpetual Adoration invite single women, ages 18 - 40 who are considering religious life, to visit for a weeklong Monastic Experience June 1-6, 2024, at our monastery in Clyde, Missouri. It's a chance to experience the daily rhythm of our life where you can join us in singing the divine office, attend daily Mass, spend time in personal prayer and open your heart to God's call by learning about discernment and prayer. There is no cost to attend, and more details can be found at <a href="https://www.benedictinesisters.org">www.benedictinesisters.org</a>. To register, contact Sr. Maria Victoria at (660) 944-2221 ex. 127 or e-mail vocation@benedictinesisters.org.





### **Upcoming Local Events**

Immaculate Conception, Loose Creek Parish Picnic
Sunday, June 9. Serving fried chicken, German pot roast,
mashed potatoes, gravy, green beans, kraut & beans,
slaw and dessert. Carry-outs 11 am - 7 pm at Immaculate
Conception Parish. Drive thru 11 am - 6 pm at Loose Creek
Community Center. All dinner plates \$16.

St. Francis Xavier, Taos Summer Picnic Saturday, June 15. Serving fried chicken, roast beef, mashed potatoes, gravy, green beans, corn, applesauce, slaw, bread and dessert from 1 pm - 7 pm. Adults \$15, ages 6-12 \$7 and ages 5 & under free. Mass at 4 pm at the Taos Knights of Columbus Hall. Live music & beer garden 'til 10:30 pm.

St. Mary's Hospital Auxiliary's 66th Annual Ice Cream Social & Bazaar, Wednesday, June 19 at St. Joseph Cathedral Cana Hall from 11 am - 6 pm. Central Dairy ice cream & cake \$4. Also available for purchase are chicken breast sandwiches, hamburgers, hot dogs, sides and drinks.

### Pickleball

Come Join the Fun! Pickleball at the St. Stanislaus Pickleball Courts open play for adults is back on Thursdays from 5:15 until dusk. Contact Karen Douglas with any questions at 573-694-6700. Free lessons upon request.



# Congratulations to our First Communicants

Congratulations to the following students that received the Sacrament of Eucharist for the first time on Sunday, May 5th! May you be blessed with faith and hope as you continue on your journey of faith!

Finley Barbour
Saylor Bruce
Alison Bruemmer
Sadie Bruemmer
Amos Golden
Genevieve Jacquin
Hudson Kohlmeier
Hannah Kramer
Beckett Lepper
Elizabeth Lepper
Langston Loehner

Hazel Luebbert
Mason Markway
Jackson Monteer
Emmelia Nicolaescu
Baylee Pierson
Elijah Twenter
RaeLynne Twenter
Marshall Veit
Josie Verslues
Kemper-Cole Wilbers
Elizabeth Wolken
Henry Wolken

2000